August 12, 2008  (This message from Gerald Morse was read to the CVPAC meeting by Marty Eifrid)

Greetings everyone.. I hope all is well with you . After meeting with the CVPAC in December of last year we have been hard at work determining whether or not our ideas were sound and practical. We have spent the past 6 months conducting studies and research and working with local officials to assess the situation in depth.

So it is with great pleasure that we would like to report tremendous progress in our endeavor to bring a major community music and arts festival to Santa Barbara County and the Cuyama Valley. 

We are working closely with Santa Barbara county officials and the county fire department along with California Fish & Game and the California Highway Patrol to develop a plan which provides a safe and enjoyable experience for the attendees while addressing the full range of concerns brought up at our last meeting, such as impact on the land, traffic management , trash containment, law enforcement relations and health & safety issues. 

To assist us in producing positive results to that end we have brought on board a number of high quality consultants. Specialists in festival security issues, "green" oriented environmental concerns and sustainable land uses have been retained to assist in designing the best possible way to interface with the local community and environment in a manner which addresses issues that are important to all our interests. 

We look forward to partnering with you to produce a safe, pleasurable, and mutually beneficial event that you can be proud of. 

 As of today, we are able to report the full support from the county to move forward into the final permitting stage.  We have our completed initial assessments including the biology and site surveys necessary to qualify the North-Star ranch as an outstanding venue for this type of temporary use. 

In addition, we have recruited an amazing production and design team with recent experience producing many of the top festivals in the country such as Rothbury, Lollapollooza and Bonnaroo.  These festivals are known for their strong ongoing community relationships and "zero waste" green programs which help protect and improve the land .  

In each of these annual festivals, the local community is an important partner and a big social and economic winner as a result of the business and prestige brought by hosting these events.  Not only will our festival provide a number of job opportunities, it will provide New Cuyama with tremendous opportunities to participate in areas ranging from supplying the festival with infrastructure materials, to vending arts and crafts or selling items at the on-site farmer's market or general stores.  

Please understand that we value your input and ideas and look forward to working with you on co-creating this fantastic project. 

Gerald Z. Morse – Dreamweaver Productions – The YotoCoyote Festival
